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Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes 

Ms. Maria Garcia, Committee Chairperson 
Thursday, April 18, 2019 

 
The Transportation Committee met on Thursday, April 18, 2019 at the Bronx Community Board 
#6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. The following members were 
present at this meeting: Claudette Coles, Frank Franz, and Laura James.  

 
The New York City Department of Transportation presented on the proposed traffic and safety 
improvements to Southern Boulevard from East 182nd Street to East Fordham Road.  The 
attendees included the Bronx Borough Commissioner and Deputy Bronx Borough Commissioner. 
The plan would entail removing 82 parking spaces between East 182nd Street and East Fordham 
Road on Mondays through Fridays from the hours of 7 am to 7 pm to improve safety and also 
provide space for bike lanes. The plan would also provide pedestrian safety measures on 
Southern Boulevard and East Fordham Road to make it easier for pedestrians to cross the street. 
The Southern Boulevard corridor is a Vision Zero priority due to the high number of serious 
vehicular accidents between 2012 and 2016. More than 250 accidents occurred during that time. 
The plan would install a platform for buses to easily load and unload passengers, which would be 
the first installed in the New York City. 
 
The committee was concerned about the impact of removing 82 parking spots during the day for 
residents that work at night. The committee was also concerned about the school buses that park 
in front of the Bronx Zoo in the summer utilizing these parking spaces for their own use creating 
even more traffic issues. The New York City Department of Transportation responded that they 
would need traffic enforcement assistance from NYPD.  
 
The New York City Department of Transportation stated that the Bronx Zoo was in favor of the 
plan as presented in its entirety. However, in a letter dated, February 21st, 2019 the Bronx Zoo 
stated that it only supported restricting parking between East 182nd Street to East 185th Street. 
The committee recommended that the full board oppose these proposed safety and traffic 
improvement changes. 
 
The next Transportation Committee meeting will be on Thursday, May 16, 2019 at 6:30 pm in our 
district office.   
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